Neil O. Albert

Director

DC Parks and Recreation

3149 16th Street, NW
Washington, DC 20010

June 25, 2003

Dear Mr. Albert,

Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A would like to express its sincere appreciation to Ms. Lisa Franklin-Kelly, Mr. K. Hassen Ali, Mr. Sultan Ali, Mr. Aram Kailian and Mr. Amr Sing for working with the ANC and the community in the area of the Sherwood Park Recreation Facility to resolve concerns regarding the facility’s fence.

We understand that a 6-foot ornamental fence will be installed along 9th and 10th Streets, NE and also along the north side of the parking lot at the recreation center.  Furthermore, DPR will use chain link fence with black vinyl coating only around the tennis court (9th and G St, NE) and basketball court (9th St, NE, just north of the school).

ANC 6A believes that these changes to the original fence plan will increase the attractiveness of the Sherwood Park Recreation Center and better integrate the facility into the surrounding urban landscape.  ANC 6A also understands that the approximately 50 community members who attended the May 20, 2003 meeting about the fence were strongly in favor of the new plan.  We look forward to the installation of this fence, the completion of other remaining work, and the opening of the new recreation facility in August.

Please keep us informed of the scheduled opening date so that we can join you in celebrating this welcome addition to our neighborhood.

Sincerely,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

cc: 

Sharon Ambrose, Ward 6 Councilmember

Tim F. Dimond, Chief Property Officer, Office of Property Management

